
भारत सरकार/GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
रेल मंत�ालय /MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS

रेलव ेबोड�/(RAILWAY BOARD)
 

No. 2020/EnHM/13/01/Pt.I                                           New Delhi, dated:     10.07.2024
 
The General Managers
All Zonal Railways
 
            Sub:  Review of Cost of Housekeeping of trains and stations.
 

Ref: Railway Board’s letter no. 2020/EnHM/13/01/Pt.I dated 29/06/2020.
 

       Kind attention is invited to Railway Board’s letter under reference  wherein, inter-alia,
instructions for reduction in expenditure were issued to all Zonal Railways during COVID
period.
 
2 .    Several Zonal Railways have reported difficulties in maintaining requisite standards of
cleanliness & hygiene activities with reduced yardsticks with respect to manpower which
has resulted in increase in number of passenger complaints. 
 
3.   The matter has been examined in this office and it has been decided that Para 2, 12 & 15
of letter dated 29.06.2020 is henceforth withdrawn for better management of hygiene.
Accordingly, earlier instructions on the issues covered in these paras stands restored with
immediate effect.
 
4.      This issue with the approval of Board [M/T&RS, MF and CRB & CEO].
 
Encl:  As above
 
 

(Shailendra Singh)
 Principal Exe. Director/ME/EnHM & Proj.

Railway Board
 
 

No. 2020/EnHM/13/01/Pt.I                                              New Delhi, dated:   10.07.2024
 
Copy to:
 
Dy.  Comptroller & Auditor General of India, Room No. 224, Railway Board, New
Delhi.
 

 
 

For Member (Finance)
Railway Board

 
 

2020/EnHM/13/01Pt.I

I/3099884/2024



Copy to:        PCMEs, PFAs/All Zonal Railways.
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